
Dear Parents and Carers,
It has been so lovely to have a full school once more. It appears that,

as a community, COVID has pretty much  ‘left the building’
(for the time being) and for that we are grateful.

We are continuing to have separate playgrounds at lunch
and break-times and the governments CO2 monitors have arrived and 

been fitted by Mr Keenan!
As the autumn weather continues we will be wanting all children to bring a 

coat into school each day. This means they can be worn if windows are open 
(for additional ventilation) and to hopefully reduce the number of ‘common 

colds’ caused by children not wearing coats and getting chilled.
Staff will be reinforcing this with the ‘No coat, no play’ message on 

particularly cold days! Children always happily return to the cloakroom
to put on the coats that you send them in with!

Have a wonderful weekend.

B Black

Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

4th November 2021

Parents with children in Year 2
Infant to Junior Year 2-3 Transfers for September 2022

Parents of current Year 2 children at Infant School need to make a
formal application to the Council for a Junior School - Year 3 - place.

From 8th November 2021, applications can be made online via
www.essex.gov.uk/admissions

The statutory national closing date for applications is 15th January
2022.

All of the application information is available on the website above.

BOOK LOOKS
Next week we begin our book looks, when you can book a slot to come and 

share your child’s work with them on the picnic benches or under the gazebo.
Year 3- Thursday 11th November (2:30-3:00)

Year 4- Friday 12th November (2:30-3:00) 
Year 5- Wednesday 17th November (2:30-3:00)
Year 6- Wednesday 10th November (2:30-3:00)

Please complete this Google form to book your place.
https://forms.gle/2PAG8Y2iVQfrtR4b6

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions
https://forms.gle/2PAG8Y2iVQfrtR4b6


In school we have been celebrating Barvember! White Rose Maths are 
releasing a daily problem for the children to complete using bar models. 
Bar models are a great way to represent worded problems in a pictorial 

form to aid understanding and solution finding.

Have a go and it would be lovely to see the children’s solutions - send 
them to: year3@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk

Happy Barvember! Mrs Pettifer

Thank you so much to those of you who have returned
your filled Smartie tubes.

If you haven’t yet managed to fill it or have forgotten,
please return them next week.

We have been thrilled with the number of children who have already 
returned them. Many thanks to the JSA for such a great idea!

mailto:year3@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk


Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who 
have celebrated their birthdays between: 

2nd and 7th November

Archie W, Dylan, Otto, 
Priory 353

Vinehurst 297

Berwicks 293

Greystones 307

SUNRISE AND SUNSET CLUB

We currently have spaces at our Sunrise and Sunset Clubs
Monday- Friday

SUNRISE CLUB SUNSET CLUB
7:30-8:40 am 3:10-5:45pm

For more details see our website:

https://www.hatfieldpeverelstandrews.co.uk/page/?title=Sunrise+an
d+Sunset+Club+Information&pid=99

https://www.hatfieldpeverelstandrews.co.uk/page/?title=Sunrise+and+Sunset+Club+Information&pid=99


These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this week. We 
could have chosen so many children- the decisions were hard to make!

Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.
Shelby  – Apple
Lolly-Lou – Birch
William – Cherry

Thomas – Fir
Alfie – Maple
Naomi - Oak

Sidney – Rowan
Evie P– Sycamore

Compassion  Achievement Respect  Enjoyment

Every child is known and loved.

Every child shines.

Find more @Charliemackesy on Twitter



LUNCH MENU – WEEK 2 - COMMENCING 8th NOVEMBER 2021

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.20 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each 

morning.  Our preferred payment method is via Pay360 Education Payments – please 
contact the office if you have yet to register for this.



STARTS 
TOMORROW 

at 9:30.
Phone to 

book your 
space!


